
Dear Sir or Madam, 

  

I am one of the hundred thousand who concern about the Migration Amendment 
(Visa Capping) Bill 2o1o. I think it's really unfair for all the general skilled migration 
applicants who  has been waiting in the processing queue for a very long time. 

  

Firstly, I am one of these applicants and I stand for the 147,000 general skilled 
migration applicants. We travel a long distance to this country, follow the migration 
rules to study and work then apply. We choose to do the job that never think about 
such as cook and hairdresser but now we are all playing a very important role in our 
fields.   

  

We invest our life savings, our time and love to this country. We are all doing lots of 
right things to get ready for our new life in Australia. There are many of us have 
bought house and car and even sold everything in our country to build the new home 
here. 

  

Secondly, the reason for there are so many people to choose move to Australia is 
that Australia is a reputable Country, a country seeks people's trust above all else. 
No matter a person or a business if they lose their reputation then it's going to be 
very difficult for them to make progress. As a country stand for more than 20 million 
people, reputation mean lots and lots. 

  

In conclusion, there are so many cooks and hairdressers waiting for their visas, and 
they are all working hard in that industry at the moment. If the worst thing happens, 
there are thousands of them have to go back to their country. For example, Just in 
the restaurant I am working for, there will be more than half of the chefs have to go. 
Then people would hardly to find a place to dine. I don't think it's a good idea for this 
fast growing country and the virtuous circle of the economy. 

 

We hope this unfair bill will be canceled. 

 

Thank you! 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Yun Cao 

 


